ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON REACTOR SAFEGUARDS UNITED STATES ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

March 14, 1961

Honorable Glenn T. Seaborg Chairman U. S. Atomic Energy Commission Washington, D. C.

Dear Dr. Seaborg:

At the request of and in cooperation with the Division of Licensing and Regulation, representatives of the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards plan to visit possible sites which have been proposed for future reactor developments in Los Angeles County, California. A part of the Committee is currently on the West Coast in connection with other ACRS matters and has expressed willingness to undertake a visit to the Los Angeles sites as a part of their trip. Accordingly, I have appointed a Subcommittee for this project consisting of Dr. C. R. McCullough (Chairman), Dr. Leslie Silverman, Dr. Frank A. Gifford, and Dr. C. R. Williams. This Subcommittee together with members of the staff of the Division of Licensing and Regulation plans to meet with representatives of the City of Los Angeles on Thursday, March 16 and Friday, March 17, 1961.

It is our understanding that the sites which we have been asked to consider are for a large power reactor or reactor complex, not necessarily the ICBWR.

Since review of these sites has only recently been requested of the ACRS, I took the liberty of discussing this matter by telephone with Commissioner Olson on Monday afternoon, March 13, 1961.

Sincerely yours,

/s/ by RFF

T. J. Thompson Chairman

cc: Commissioner Olson

COPY